
Greensborough Primary School - 2062 

130 Grimshaw Street Greensborough 3088   Phone: 03 9435 1496 

Email: greensborough.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

Website: www.greensborough.vic.edu.au 
 

Borough Bulletin  ~  09 March 2023 

Thursday 9 March 2023 Grade 6 Leadership Day Excursion  

Friday 10 March 2023 
NESST Curriculum Day – Student Free Day 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 5 – Bye 

Monday 13 March 2023 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 14 March 2023 Camp Induction Meeting – 3:45pm to 4:30pm 

Wednesday 15 March 2023 NAPLAN Testing – Grade 3 & Grade 5 – Writing 

Thursday 16 March 2023 NAPLAN Testing – Grade 3 & Grade 5 – Reading 

Friday 17 March 2023 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 6 – Greensborough v 
Norris Bank 

Monday 20 March 2023 
NAPLAN Testing – Grade 3 & Grade 5 – Language 
Conventions 
School Council Meeting – 7:00pm 

Wednesday 22 March 2023 NAPLAN Testing – Grade 3 & Grade 5 – Maths 

Friday 24 March 2023 
Inter School Sports Comp Round 7 – St. Mary’s v 
Greensborough 

Monday 28 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 1 

Tuesday 29 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 2 

Wednesday 28 March 2023 Mt Evelyn School Camp – Day 3 

Friday 31 March 2023 Inter School Sports Comp Finals – TBC 

Monday 06 April 2023 Twilight Sports Event & Picnic/BBQ – 5:00pm to 6:30pm 

Thursday 6 April 2023 
Last Day of Term 1 2023 – Early Dismissal at 1:30pm 
Easter Bonnet Parade & Easter Festivities at 9:10am 

Monday 24 April 2023 First day of Term 2 

Tuesday 25 April 2023 ANZAC Day Public Holiday – Pupil Free Day 

  

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/
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Principal’s Report 

Congratulations to our Prep students as they’re completing their first fulltime fortnight at school!  I commend 

the preps, Jill and parents, on how well they have settled into class routines and begun to build friendship 

groups.  It’s always a pleasure to visit the Prep classroom and see their excitement at learning new skills, 

and their pride and enthusiasm to share their efforts. 

We were very excited last Friday when the refurbishment of the outside toilets and staff toilets were 

completed.  Our students were very impressed with the new décor and one of our Grade 1/2 students 

summed everyone’s feelings up beautifully when he said, ‘Wow, they’re like rich people’s toilets!’ 

Work has begun on the indoor toilets and we’re looking forward to their completion.  The removal works have 

been quite noisy this week and classes adjacent to the project were able to move to the classrooms in the 

heritage building.  The rebuilding and installation stages are expected to be quieter. 
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Twilight Sports 

We were very disappointed that we were unable to hold our Twilight Sports last week due to inclement 

weather.  Our House Captains and Vice Captains had been working hard to prepare for the night and classes 

had been excitedly practising their events.  We appreciate the efforts of Parents and Friends to also organise 

everything required for the barbecue.  The good news is that we have rescheduled the sports to April 3rd,  the 

last Monday of term, so that it can be a celebration and excellent way of ending the term.  We know daylight 

saving will be over then, so we’ll start the barbeque at 5pm and events will run from 5:30 – 6:30pm.  We hope 

this advance notice will allow many families to join us on the night.  

Art Extension and our Friendship Tree Garden 

We have been in further contact with Lisa, the activities coordinator at Eltham 

Bunnings, to discuss exciting plans to decorate and remodel our Friendship 

Tree Garden.  Kristy, our art teacher, will work with a group of students who 

have self-identified or been recognised by staff as having a strong interest in 

art, and Lisa, to paint decorative terracotta pots, gnomes and fairies for the garden.  Plans also include 

decorating fairy houses, tiles, pavers and windchimes.  Items for the Fairy Garden will be donated by 

Bunnings and we are very grateful for their continued support. 

Clean Up Australia Day 

Sunday 5th March was ‘Clean Up Australia Day’ and we thank Laura T for raising 

awareness of the importance of improving the environment, by registering a Clean 

Up Day at school.  Whilst we’re very disappointed there was rubbish in the yard to 

collect, we’re proud of our students working together to improve our grounds by 

picking up the litter from lunches and snacks. 

‘Clean Up Australia’ started out as a simple idea by Ian Kiernan to improve his 

local area and it’s now grown into Australia’s largest community environmental 

event.  We’re proud our students joined the millions of people who over the years, 

have donated their time to care for our environment. 

Staffing 

We are very pleased to advise everyone that we have made a provisional appointment for the Grade 1/2B 

Parental Leave position.  (As per DET protocols, new appointments are provisional for two weeks until the 

appeal period is over.)  Alessia Celotto was the successful candidate and will be a wonderful addition to our 

staff.  Alessia has impressed us, not only in the interview but on the many days she has worked with us this 

year as a CRT and become familiar with our programs, students and staff.  Alessia is replacing Margaret 

whilst she is on leave this fortnight and is timetabled to work and meet with Laura and the grade for several 

sessions.  Alessia will also have a formal handover and induction. Alessia is excited to be joining our 

wonderful community at GPS and is an ‘excellent fit’ with the values and culture of our school.  

Easter Parade  

Families new to our school this year may not know that on the last day of term, Thursday 6th April, we will 

have our annual Easter Hat Parade at 9.10 am on the netball court.  This is a fun morning when students, 

and pre-schoolers wear their wonderful creations, each grade then has a special activity, followed by an 

Easter Egg Hunt on the oval.  Our Grade 5/6 student leaders will soon begin planning for this special day 

and we hope many family members can join us.  A highlight of this day is the Grade 6 egg toss, where 

students in pairs try to throw and catch a real egg the longest distance without breaking it!  Our Grade Six 

teachers, Paula and Jesse, will then attempt to throw further than the students and challenge for the overall 

title.  Parents and Friends are creating hampers as prizes for the Easter Raffle, so if families would like to 

donate eggs or Easter items for raffle prizes, please send them along to the office.  
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Curriculum Days  

A reminder that tomorrow is a Curriculum Day and students do not attend school.  Staff will work offsite with 

schools in our North Eastern Team.  The remaining 2023 Curriculum Day dates are listed below: 

❖ Tomorrow – Friday 10th March – NESST Curriculum Day – Focussing on Numeracy and Wellbeing 

❖ Term Two – Monday 8th May – Focus on PAT R – Reading Assessment 

❖ Term Four – Monday before Cup Day, 6th November – Assessment and Reporting  

Please contact OSHClub if you wish to book your children in for care and supervision on curriculum days.  

2024 Prep Enrolments 

If any families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, please encourage them to 

register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current students).  We have already had a 

number of enquiries and school tours for places in 2024 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next 

year, the sooner we can start planning for grade structures.  

Emergency Management and Anaphylaxis Drills  

Student safety is very important to us at Greensborough Primary and each term we practise emergency 

management drills.  This includes evacuations, lock-ins  and treatment of an anaphylactic reactions in the 

yard or classroom.  Prior to our drills, teachers discuss correct procedures in a sensitive and age-appropriate 

manner with their grades.  Each time we rehearse we commend our students on their calm, prompt 

responses.  Our OH&S Rep, Claire E., acts as an observer to our drills and completes a DET checklist so 

that we can acknowledge what’s working well and address any areas for improvement.  Whilst none of the 

staff have ever had to evacuate or administer an epipen to a student in our teaching careers, being prepared 

is always our best management option. 

We are very proud of our Student Leaders at GPS and attached to this newsletter are photos of our 2023 

leadership groups. 

Angela Morritt 

 

Diamond Valley Community Support Financial Assistance 

Diamond Valley Community support (DVCS) is an independent not-for-profit organisation that provides direct 

aid, assistance, support and information for people who live in the Banyule City Council area and have an 

address showing on their 

Centrelink card in one of the 

following suburbs: Briar Hill, 

Bundoora (part of), Eltham 

North (part of), 

Greensborough (part of), 

Lower Plenty, Montmorency, 

St Helena and Watsonia.  

DVCS services currently 

include a Back to School 

Program, that provides 

eligible families a cheque for 

$100 per child (up to $500 per family). The cheque will be made out to the school, and is to be used for 

educational purposes, i.e., Subject Contributions, camps, excursions, and so on. DVCS is located at Shop 

378a Level 3, Greensborough Plaza. Ph: 03 9435 8282 / 03 9435 5440.  

Principal 

 

 



  

School Captains: Bella & Riley 

Vice Captains: Lachlan & Zoe 

Wellbeing Leaders: Jess, Adam, Matthew, 

Bella, Olivia, Maisie, Reece, Billy, Mackenzie, 

Mia, Zoe, Patrick, Yamee, Xavier 

Grevillea 

House Captains: Josh & Xavier 

Vice Captains: Mia & Mounina 

Banksia 

House Captains: Jess & Matthew 

Vice Captains: Hayden & Billee 

Acacia 

House Captains: Madison & Patrick 

Vice Captains: Adam & Billy 

Eucalyptus 

House Captains: Vanessa & Kobe 

Vice Captain: Ann-Sophie 
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NAPLAN 2023 - Grade 3 & 5 

Dear Families, 

This year the NAPLAN Testing window has changed.  Following on from the first successful NAPLAN Online 

last year, the NAPLAN Testing window is now held between Wednesday 15th March & Monday 27th 

March.  

Fortunately, schools have been given greater flexibility when it comes to the facilitation of NAPLAN, as well 

as students given the opportunity to complete adaptive assessments online.  This means that the assessment 

itself adapts to the way your child answers the NAPLAN questions, giving a greater snapshot of their current 

learning level and ability.  I am writing today to let you know our current plans and provide you with some 

additional information that is relevant if your child is in Grade 3 and/or Grade 5 and sitting NAPLAN this year. 

NAPLAN Testing Timetable 

Based on all the information we currently have available, below is tabled the NAPLAN timetable and our plan 

here at Greensborough to facilitate NAPLAN 2023. 

NAPLAN Test Grade 3 Grade 5 

Writing  Wednesday 15th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

Paper Based Writing Assessment 

Wednesday 15th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Reading Thursday 16th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Thursday 16th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Conventions of 

Language 

Monday 20th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Monday 20th March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Numeracy Wednesday 22nd March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

Wednesday 22nd March 

9:00am to 10:00am 

ICT Based Assessment 

On Compass you will also find an additional NAPLAN Brochure provided to us by ACARA, titled ‘Information 

for NAPLAN Parents and Carers 2023’. For further information, you are also welcome to explore the NAPLAN 

Website: 

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers 

Should any of the above information change in future, please stay tuned via Compass.  

If you have any questions or queries, please contact myself or the school on 03 9435 1496.  

Kind Regards, 

Jesse Stephens 

NAPLAN Coordinator  

  

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers
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STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone!  

A PARENTS/CARERS INFLUENCE 

Recently I was in a lift at a shopping centre with an elderly lady and a 

young father and his son, aged about 20 months old.  The lady asked 

the child for a Hi 5 which he gave with an open hand.  The father then 

instructed his son to give a Hi 5 with his knuckles (as males do!), which 

again he did.  I said to the father, ‘It’s easy to see who his son spends 

a lot of time with!’  ‘Yes’, said his smiling father, ‘and it is so much fun!’  

Yes, ‘it takes a village to raise a child’ but a parent’s 

influence is most important in the early years, including during their primary education 

years, more important than any school Principal or Teacher and Support Staff. 

Despite peers becoming increasingly important, parents’ early influences (positive and 

negative) primarily remain as children become young people making choices for 

themselves.   

These influences include coping skills with emotions, levels of empathy and respect for others and their 

community despite differences in gender, culture and faith, as well as attitudes towards learning, exercising 

and healthy eating. 

During my time at GPS it has been a joy to get to know a number of you.  I have 

shared in stories of resilience and perseverance as you have pushed through 

times of trauma and become the wonderful persons you are. I have seen the 

wonderful results of parenting with a goal of wanting better for your children. 

There is much parents can do to provide the nurturing a child needs and an 

environment that fosters his/her growth.  When you use your parental 

‘superpower’ to do so, you can help your child become the best that he can 

uniquely be. 

Ultimately, a child needs you more than money or things.  You are the greatest 

early influence as they depend on you for their physical and emotional needs. 

AND WE NEED YOU!  We need your support as we care for and endeavour 

to help your children become eager learners who are also active and healthy 

- emotionally and physically. 

Sometimes this involves praise and reward.  Other times it involves 

consequences for wrong choices. 

As a parent I know how difficult it can be, but also I know how rewarding it 

can be! 

Let’s continue to work together for these wonderful young people.  

Take care & stay well!  

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing 

Mondays 10:00am to 3:00pm & Wednesdays 8:30am to 1:30pm & Thursdays 9:00am to 1:00pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

  

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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The students in Years 4 – 6 participated in Rounds 3 and 4 of Summer Interschool Sport.  In Round 3 we 

played Watsonia North Primary School away and in Round 4 we had another away game with Bundoora 

Primary School. 

It has been amazing to see the growth of our students with their own personal achievements and personal 

bests from playing against other students from other schools. 

The Round 3 results vs Watsonia North Primary School were: 

 Basketball:  Boys:   30 – 2   (WNPS won) 

 Basketball:  Girls:   4 – 26    (GPS won) 

 Cricket:    50 – 25 (WNPS won) 

 Bat Tennis:  Boys:   28 – 0  (WNPS won) 

 Bat Tennis:  Girls:   27 – 6  (WNPS won) 

 Rounders:    13 – 4  (WNPS won) 

The Round 4 results vs Bundoora Primary School were: 

 Basketball:  Boys:   6 – 12   (GPS won) 

 Basketball:  Girls:   2 – 38   (GPS won) 

 Cricket:    56 – 36 (BPS won) 

 Bat Tennis:  Boys:   29 – 7   (GPS won) 

 Bat Tennis:  Girls:   31 – 7   (BPS won) 

 Rounders:    15 – 7   (BPS won) 

This week we have a BYE due to our Curriculum Day and in the following weeks, we play Norris Bank Primary 

School on the 17 March 2023 and St Mary’s Primary School on the 24 March 2023.  If we make the FINALS, 

they will be held on Wednesday 5 April 2023 (Last week of Term 1). 

Please note: 

If you arrive late to Inter School Sports and drop your child at the sporting ground, parents still need 

to notify the school office via phone, so your child can be marked as present on the roll. 

Leo Derrick 

Sports Coordinator  
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Dear Families, 

We hope you are enjoying our first Book Club issue for the year in its new newspaper format.  If you’d like to 

place an order this can be done online or by completing the student order form on the back of the newspaper 

and taking your order form with your payment to Mehgan at the office.  Orders are due by Wednesday the 

22nd of March.  Thank you again for your support, 15% of your order value is given back to our school and 

we use this to purchase many newly released books for our Library.  

Claire Embling  

Book Club Coordinator 

 

CSEF 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

It’s that time of year again.  I need your applications for CSEF funding into the office by Tuesday 14 March 

2023.  This year I will need a copy of your valid Health Care Card to be submitted with your application.  I 

can scan a copy when you drop in your form, or you can email a copy to 

greensborough.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

If you are new to the Victorian State School system the State Government provides funding to families who 

have a valid Health Care Card to assist with the cost of Camp, Sports and Excursions throughout the year.  

This funding is held by the school and can be used for any camps, sporting events, incursions and excursions 

that are held.  Please note you cannot use these funds for uniform or book purchases or school fees. 

If your family qualifies you will receive $125.00 per child. 

If you have any questions please contact the office on (03) 9435 1496 
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Pupil of the Week 

2023 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 4 

Prep Lee May 
For transitioning into our morning routine with a smile on 

her face.  Keep it up! 

Grade 1/2 A William 
For his enthusiasm in all areas of learning and his amazing 

effort in Big Write this week. 

Grade 1/2 B Garrus 
For ‘having a go’ during writing sessions and doing a 

great job!! 

Grade 3/4 A Nour 
For her positive attitude in all areas of learning.  Well 

done Nour! 

Grade 3/4 B Valissia 

Valissia’s positive attitude is infectious and inspiring.  She 

turns challenges into learning experiences and always 

encourages her classmates. 

Grade 5/6 A Hayden 
For always being ready to learn!  Well done for your 

fantastic efforts. 

Grade 5/6 B  Aidan 
For your positive attitude during cricket!  You bowled so 

well!! 

Art 
Madison J 

56A 

For creating an intricate design for your radial paper 

relief sculpture.  Absolutely stunning!  Excellent effort. 

Discovery 

Matthew H  

56B 

Billy J  56B 

For going above and beyond with this week’s bridge 

challenge.  Well done! 

Library Abby G  12B For your love of books! 

PE Reese P  56A Netball Superstar! 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 

2 

Hudson D  

Prep 
For your effort and hard work in STEM. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6  
James B  56A You are a Producer!  Great start to this year. 
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Pupil of the Week 

2023 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 5 

Prep Elise 
For leading by example and demonstrating our school 

values every single day.  Well done! 

Grade 1/2A Kleo For having such a positive attitude to learning! 

Grade 1/2 B Mary  
For her focus and consistent effort to all of her learning 

tasks.  You set a great example!! 

Grade 3/4 A Hudson  
For looking beyond himself and making the time and 

effort to think about how others might be feeling. 

Grade 3/4 B Azaan 
For developing his writing skill.  Your welcome feedback 

and implement it with fierce determination.  Superstar!! 

Grade 5/6 A Madison 
For being so organised and always being ready to learn.  

Well done! 

Grade 5/6 B  Maisy R 
For your terrific positive attitude and desire to learn!!  

Keep it up!! 

Art Kobe D  56A 
For the effort you put into creating your radial paper 

relief sculpture, it looks amazing! 

Discovery 
Hazel E  Prep 

Elise G  Prep 

For showing great teamwork when building your Lego 

house.  Well done! 

Library 
All Prep 

Students 

What a Superstar 2023 Prep!!  You showed respect for our 

Library and a love of books. 

PE Liam D  56B 
Your skills in Netball really showed!  Keep up the good 

work. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 

2 

Tanishka R  

12A 
For being resilient and working well with new friends. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6  
Matthew H  For being a supportive friend and loving STEM! 

OSHClub Reese P  56A 
Responsible Leadership -  See mention in the OSHClub 

Newsletter page. 
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Barista & Cafe Operations - starts 16 March - 6 

Sessions in Donnybrook & Mernda.  Gain the 

employability skills required for an exciting and in-

demand career. 

Literacy Online (Evenings) - starts 27 April - 19 

Sessions  6pm-8:30pm.  Online study option for people 

wanting to build confidence in spelling, reading and 

writing skills for everyday transactions or for work or 

further study. 

Office Administration Essentials - starts 28 April - 9 

Sessions in Reservoir.  Build your confidence and gain 

the essential skills you need to work in office 

administration. 

Employability Skills Course - Civil Construction 

Labourer  - starts 22 May - 9 Sessions in Donnybrook 

& Mernda.  Gain the essential skills you need to become 

a labourer in the Civil Construction Industry, where 

there is a strong demand in northern metropolitan 

Melbourne. 

Contact Prace to enrol on 9462 6077 or visit our website 

https://prace.vic.edu.au/ 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprace.vic.edu.au%2Fbarista%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfec96fd2f4724975534008db1dbcc3c0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638136469012391234%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bRd2XMbJyK%2BofjTAz8xeEyve98B2rggcaiTp3psPJbw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprace.vic.edu.au%2Fadult-literacy%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfec96fd2f4724975534008db1dbcc3c0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638136469012391234%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FOqcwspe3K7fXcF4S4%2BsFOUsIy%2FrJo1U1pvwKJE7GYI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprace.vic.edu.au%2Foffice-administration-essentials%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfec96fd2f4724975534008db1dbcc3c0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638136469012391234%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7bqTb3oTRSkDBudSad3uUWsqP%2BqrqN54vbX1rI50dMc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprace.vic.edu.au%2Femployability-skills-civil-construction-labourer%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfec96fd2f4724975534008db1dbcc3c0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638136469012546565%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=VaKKshuyXD11tHVHLyHasIPqgTH6hLfCX9W0fWi%2FStQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprace.vic.edu.au%2Femployability-skills-civil-construction-labourer%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfec96fd2f4724975534008db1dbcc3c0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638136469012546565%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=VaKKshuyXD11tHVHLyHasIPqgTH6hLfCX9W0fWi%2FStQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprace.vic.edu.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfec96fd2f4724975534008db1dbcc3c0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638136469012546565%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QS0iPsyu4kbK1w282Pv56ZbdKZUfgDv0czcOqtBlsNU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fprace.vic.edu.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cfec96fd2f4724975534008db1dbcc3c0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638136469012546565%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fPqfgCeUKw67h6l09WdWEcXjxLuUnrmSK3M%2FuWAfnj0%3D&reserved=0

